
Please oppose SB 978 which has been turned into an omnibus firearms bill. Law 

abiding firearms owners are again taking the brunt of ill conceived regulations. The 1 

amendment is 44 pages which criminals and mentally unstable people will ignore. There 

are so many proposed regulations that it would be easy for law abiding citizens to 

inadvertently violate the law.  The bill would discriminate against young adults by 

allowing businesses to set minimum age requirements on purchases of firearms, 

ammunition, and accessories. They can vote, hold public office, and serve in the armed 

forces but could be denied their 2nd amendment rights. It doesn’t make sense. More 

lives would be saved if the minimum driving age was raised to 21.  

 

Again please oppose this bill and protect our 2nd Amendment rights.  

 

Sincerely,  

Jerry Darbyshire  

 

 


